
Welcome back to 
school. It is lovely to 
see you all after so 
much time apart! We 
are all easing ourselves 
back into class with 

lots of new routines and safety measures to 
learn along the way.  
In ELR Class 3 the teachers are Mrs South-
worth (Mon-Fri), Mrs Kerr (Mon, Tue, Wed 
am) and Mrs Guyan (Wed-Fri). Mrs Sharp  
supports pupils in class throughout the week. 
Mrs Cuthbertson and Miss Davies will also be 
teaching in the classroom at different times.  

Our class topic this term is 
The BFG which we are linking 
to our learning on Rights      
Respecting Schools. We will be 
discussing and creating our 
Class Charter over the coming weeks. 
Literacy activities will come from the novel 
alongside spelling, VCOP and news writing.  
 

In mathematics we will be revising and      
developing our core numeracy skills including 
addition, subtraction, multiplication and     
division. We will build upon these skills to  
develop our word problem solving strategies.  
 

We will be taking our learning outdoors 
whenever possible, even in the rain! Please 
make sure your child has suitable footwear 
and a waterproof jacket. 
 

Health and Wellbeing will continue to be a 
main focus within the classroom with children 
exploring emotions and developing strategies 
to support them. We will be using Kitbag and 
Lego Therapy in class to support our Health 
and Wellbeing.  

PE this term will take place      
outdoors on a Tuesday and    
Thursday. Pupils should come to 
school wearing their gym clothes. 
Please look at the forecast for 
the day ahead so your child is 
dressed appropriately for the 
weather. 

Please follow us @CastlehillPri  on 
Twitter and look for #ELR3 to 
find out what we have been up to! 

Parental Communication  
As we are no longer able to use the daily diary 
system, a weekly update will be sent home by 
Mrs Cuthbertson on a Friday. Any other       
important information will be communicated as 
and when through either e-mail or phone.  
 
Any sensitive or personal information 
should be shared through the office 
on 0141 955 2215. 

Independence 
We will be encouraging the children to grow 
in independence over the school year, learn-
ing how to take responsibility for their pos-
sessions. Support with this at home would be 
very helpful including naming all items of 
clothing. 
 

 

Timetable 
We will send home a copy of the weekly time-
table when it is finalised. This is subject to 
change but we do our best to stick to it to 
develop routines and consistency.  


